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Steve Schuh 
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City of Baltimore 
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Wendi Peters 

Secretary 
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    November 22, 2016  
     
 
 
Secretary Anthony Foxx  
 
U.S. Department of Transportation  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx:  
 
The Baltimore Regional Transportation Board (BRTB), the Metropolitan 
Planning Organization for the Baltimore region, is pleased to offer its support 
to the City of Baltimore and the Maryland Transportation Authority for their 
application under the FAST LANE II (Nationally Significant Freight and Highway 
Projects Program) grant program. The BRTB is committed to adding all funds 
awarded under this competitive discretionary grant program to the 
Transportation Improvement Program and the regional long-range 
transportation plan (LRTP).  
 
Freight and passenger traffic is expected to increase as Baltimore City 
continues to expand. Improvements to I-95 through Baltimore City are crucial 
to the economic development that is already underway at Port Covington, as 
well as to the future economic benefits that will follow as development 
continues in the very near future. As you know, I-95 is a major freight and 
passenger corridor along the east coast. Access on and off the interstate is 
essential to the safe flow of traffic along the corridor and through the City. The 
I-95 project includes several essential and noteworthy outcomes: Improved 
passenger and freight safety, improved economic competitiveness in a growth 
area and along a vital economic corridor and improved capacity to reduce 
congestion. Phase I project elements include: 1) Hanover Street on ramp to I-
95 southbound; 2) improvements to Key Highway; 3) improvements to the I-95 
southbound off ramp to Key Highway; 4) improvements to Hanover Street 
north of McComas Street; 5) improvements to McComas Street that addresses 
traffic flow and; 6) a freight rail project that address safety concerns by  
removing railway-highway grade crossings and relocating the rail line to a 
location where freight movement is safer and more efficient. 
 
The BRTB appreciates your favorable consideration of this application.  The I-
95 improvements would not be readily completed without this federal 
participation and by Baltimore City and the Maryland Transportation 
Authority. This project directly responds to goals identified in the Baltimore 
region’s LRTP as well as the goals of this program established under the FAST 
Act. We are committed to achieving U.S. DOT’s long-term priorities for the 
nation’s transportation system. 

 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Clive Graham, Empowered Chair 

















Baltimoreans United in Leadership Development ("BUILD") extends its support to the Access I-95 grant 

application on behalf of the following member organizations, for which BUILD served as the lead 

negotiator: 

 

Baltimore Ethical Society 

Bethany Baptist Church 

Brown Memorial Park Avenue Presbyterian Church 

Episcopal Cathedral of the Incarnation 

Child First Authority 

 - Barclay Elementary/Middle School Child First 

 - Calvin Rodwell Elementary School Child First 

 - City Springs Elementary/Middle School Child First 

 - Furman L. Templeton Elementary School Child First 

 - Guilford Elementary/Middle School Child First 

 - Hilton Elementary School Child First 

 - John Eager Howard Elementary School Child First 

 - Liberty Elementary School Child First 

 - Robert W. Coleman Elementary School Child First 

 - Westside Elementary School Child First 

Epiphany Episcopal Church 

Darley Park Neighborhood Association 

Dickey Memorial Presbyterian Church 

Dickeyville Community Association 

First & Franklin Presbyterian Church 

Grace Presbyterian Church 

Gwynn Oak United Methodist Church 

Harlem Park West Community Association 

Immaculate Conception Catholic Church 

Intersection of Change 

Irvington Community Association 

Re-BUILD Johnston Square 

Kingdom Life Church 

KIPP Harmony Academy 

KIPP Ujima Academy 

Koinonia Baptist Church 

Memorial Baptist Church 

New All Saints Catholic Church 

No Boundaries Coalition 

Northside Baptist Church 

Olivet Baptist Church 

Project PLASE 

Roland Park Elementary/Middle School 

Salem Lutheran Church 

St. Cecilia Catholic Church 

St. Francis Xavier Catholic Church 

St. Joseph Freewill Baptist Church 

St. Joseph’s Monastery 

St. Matthew Catholic Church 

St. Veronica Roman Catholic Church 

Temple Oheb Shalom 

Trinity Baptist Church 

kdarrell
Text Box

kdarrell
Text Box
Zion Baptist Church



 P 410 367 5691 
F 410 367 4246 
www.cfuf.org 

2201 North Monroe Street 
Baltimore, Maryland 21217 

Secretary Anthony Foxx 
United States Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Access I-95: Driving Baltimore City’s Growth 

Dear Secretary Foxx,  

I am writing to offer the full support of the Center for Urban Families (CFUF) for the Maryland 
Transportation Authority (MDTA) and City of Baltimore’s FASTLANE application, Access I -95: Driving 
Baltimore City’s Growth. These funds will unlock critical infrastructure improvements that will allow local 
and regional residents and businesses to fully access the full potential of jobs and opportunities from 
Port Covington’s redevelopment.  
 
Many of CFUF’s members and partners are or have the potential to live and work in close proximity to 
Port Covington. A FASTLANE grant award will be a catalyst for the transformative investment in the next 
phase of Baltimore’s ongoing urban renaissance that will foster economic growth, increased mobility, 
improved safety, and enhanced community and environmental outcomes. These outcomes align well 
with CFUF’s mission of strengthening urban communities by helping families achieve stability and 
economic success.  
 
Since our founding in 1999, CFUF, a community-based organization, has served over 27,000 residents 
and remained at the front-line of addressing some of our city’s most pressing issues, including poverty, 
unemployment, father-absence, post-release incarceration/reentry and family disintegration. We 
maintain an unwavering focus on addressing the key challenges of Baltimore’s urban families by working 
to connect fathers to their children, removing barriers to their self-reliance and creating opportunities 
for economic and financial security through life-long training skills programs,  workforce attachment and 
access to key family strengthening interventions and supportive services.  
 
Port Covington is transforming 266 acres on the tip of the South Baltimore Peninsula, which is bound by 
I-95 and the Middle Branch of the Patapsco River. Former brownfields and underutilized industrial land 
is being converted into a vibrant economic hub for a thriving mixed-use live-work-play community 
anchored by a major international company’s headquarters.  
 
In addition, Port Covington is projected to provide over 10,000 new jobs for the region – jobs which the 
residents of Baltimore desperately need. The blend of the respect for the natural environment, mixed-
use development, multi-modal transportation planning, and high quality urban design present a model 
for development for not only our City, but also the nation. The highway access improvements proposed 
in the Access I-95 FASTLANE application are key components to ensuring local residents, businesses, and 
visitors are able to safely access the jobs and amenities in Port Covington without negative traffic 
impacts.  
 
 
 
 

http://www.cfuf.org/


Transportation is a systemic barrier for the population we serve. On average, 64% of CFUF’s members 

don’t have access to reliable transportation and are dependent on us driving them or providing them 

with bus tokens to get to training workshops, job interviews and other workforce or educational 

opportunities we offer at our center or via our myriad of employer, social service and university 

partners.  

Moreover, upon obtaining employment as a result of our unique client-centric skills training and case-

management services, our members make an average of $11.45 per hour which surpasses the average 

$8.75 Maryland State minimum wage, but falls short of covering their basic living costs (food, housing, 

utilities, transportation, etc) let alone the purchase of a vehicle. Many of them rely on multiple modes of 

transportation– bus, metro-lines, shared taxi or vehicle– to get to and from work every day.  

The vast majority of transportation problems are linked to the distance between where most of our 

members live (e.g. in Baltimore City) and where most new jobs in the construction, healthcare, 

manufacturing, transportation and logistics sectors and, in information technology, or in business 

services are being created (outside the city). For many communities we serve, travel via public transit to 

nearby job centers requires travel times that exceed 75 minutes. For parents, the transit travel times can 

be very long if they must first travel to child care and then again access transit to go to work.  

For instance, CFUF program alumni who completed our job readiness and occupational skills training 

programs and were placed in construction are earning $17.50 an hour. Reducing the time they need to 

travel would make a paramount impact in the quality of their life, their families and bring socio-

economic prosperity to their households and communities.  

Maryland needs to fix its aging public infrastructure to allow for the transformation of Port Covington, 
which will attract new businesses, create more jobs, and support the continued growth and expansion 
of existing companies right here in Baltimore. This investment will unlock major economic activity 
through new and expanding business opportunities that will reinvigorate Baltimore City and the 
surrounding region.  
 
Beyond the travel connectivity and efficiency benefits highlighted above, we also envision a viable 
career and employment pipeline generated through this project that can enable CFUF to further lift our 
population out of poverty, help them be less reliant on welfare and public benefits, and contribute to 
society by securing a decent family-sustaining living wage, whether they are going to school, working full 
or part-time.  
 
Baltimore City’s residents and business community want and need to be connected to the many jobs, 
amenities, and ladders of opportunity coming to Port Covington. Access I-95 will catalyze the investment 
so desperately needed to reinvigorate and support Baltimore and the region.  
 
For all these reasons, we respectfully request that the Maryland Transportation Authority’s FASTLANE 
application, Access I-95: Driving Baltimore City’s Growth, receive full consideration.  
 
Thank you for considering our request.  
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Joseph T. Jones, CFUF President  & CEO 



 
 

                                                                                   Address:  
1655 N Fort Myer Drive 

                                                 Suite 1300 
                                                             Arlington, VA 22209 

 Phone: 703-908-5801 
Email: emeyers@conservationfund.org 

www.conservationfund.org 
 

 

 

December 8, 2016 
 
 
The Honorable Anthony Foxx 
Secretary,  
US Department of Transportation  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re:  “Access I-95” FASTLANE Grant Application for Maryland Transportation Authority and City 

of Baltimore 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx: 

 
The Conservation Fund is a unique national organization that seeks to integrate environmental 

protection of important natural and working lands and water resources with sustainable economic and 
community development.  We are leading an innovative planning project in the greater Baltimore area 
focused on how natural infrastructure can add resiliency to the effects of climate change, improve 
equitable access to nature for all communities, enhance regional biodiversity and improve the quality of 
life for current and future residents.  As an active and co-founding member of the Greater Baltimore 
Wilderness Coalition, the Fund has been delighted to see a major opportunity emerging in the Port 
Covington area of the Middle Branch that can advance these multiple objectives.  

 
The Fund -- and the Coalition -- see the proposed Port Covington project as an opportunity to 

restore the health of the Middle Branch and make the shorelines once again green and accessible to 
Baltimore residents and visitors. For too long, the poor shoreline and water quality conditions of this 
part of Baltimore’s harbor have discouraged use and caused economic decline.  Given the potential of 
the proposed Port Covington development, we are pleased to document our support for the efforts of   
the Maryland Transportation Authority (MDTA) and the City of Baltimore to secure federal 
FASTLANE funding for I-95 highway improvements that will serve this long-ignored, former industrial 
area. 

  
We are enthusiastic about the potential to restore and open the shoreline area to City residents 

from all neighborhoods and visitors. A series of parks comprising some 40 acres of the waterfront has 
been proposed to accomplish this objective.  Port Covington’s redevelopment is truly an opportunity that 
comes once in a generation.  Seizing that opportunity is vital if we are to realize our vision of connecting 
this part of the City with neighboring areas and green resources.    

 
We realize that such restoration and transformation of the Port Covington waterfront and Middle 

Branch is likely only to be accomplished if core transportation infrastructure is repaired and updated. 
That infrastructure includes elements that would be funded by this FASTLANE grant for I-95 and 
adjacent roadways connections. 



Therefore, we urge the US Department of Transportation to approve MDTA and Baltimore 
City’s grant application entitled “Access I-95”. Providing this investment in new transportation 
infrastructure will catalyze the reinvestment in people and nature that this part of Baltimore so greatly 
needs and deserves.  

 
 

Sincerely, 

    
Erik J. Meyers 
Vice President, Climate and Water Sustainability 
The Conservation Fund 
(Co-Chair, Greater Baltimore Wilderness Coalition) 
 
 
 
 
  


















